
Just this past month, Sarah and 
Ruthie took over the pastoring of  a 
Thai church in Mae Sai. The current 
pastor felt inadequate to pastor the 
church but my family seems to be up 
for the challenge. 

Also this past month, we were 
donated $5000 for the completion of  
our wall around the Burma property. 
That leaves a little more than $2000 
left for the completion of  the eastern 

side of  the wall. Our goal of  having a bible school and children’s home on the Burma side of  the border lives 
strong in us and we are grateful for all of  you that have continued to support us. 

As for the property in Burma, we ask that you believe with us concerning the first children’s home building 
which will be around $35,000-$40,000. The kitchen/dining area, which is about 6 meters by 12 meters, will 
be close to $8,000; the shower/laundry area will be 6 meters by 15 meters, which will also serve as showers 
and a toilet facility will be close to $12,000. 

Believe with us to continue to make an impact with the Bible students and a future 
children’s home.

Thank you all for you continued help with your continued prayer and support. 

In the Old Testament we see God 
exhorts us to recount to our children 
God’s faithfulness and mighty works. 
We see in the scripture the Lord 
instructed Moses to “tell in the hearing 
your son and your son’s son the mighty 
things that I have done in Egypt, and 
my signs which I have done among 
them, that you may know I am the 
Lord” (Exodus 10:2). Moses instructed 
the children of  Israel to teach “the 
things your eyes have seen.” They were 
to do this to their children and their 
grandchildren. 

Our children need to hear these things so, “that 
they may set their hope in the Lord and not 
forget the works of  God, but keep His 
commandments” (Psalms 78:7). The scriptures 
are filled with God’s love for children and we 
are to show them the way of  the Lord and to 
equip them for life. 

Every weekend, my sister in-law Sarah and 
her team, which is made up of  some of  our 
Bible students do an outreach to a village near 
our property. We are very grateful that Sarah 
has come back to work with us. Last year, she 
spent the year in Sriracha, Thailand, learning 
some necessary skills regarding day care and 
children’s ministry; now she is back with us. A 
part of  our vision is a children’s home on the 
property in Burma – raising up children in the 
Lord. 

This past month, my brother in-law Samuel, 
Sarah, and Ruthie have been helping another 
bible school located in Mae Sai while we (our 
bible school) are in recess; and the director has 
been very pleased with their skills. But they 
still meet with our students on a regular basis 
to teach them English and music. Our school 
year will begin again in September. 
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